
 
 

TTEN - MINUTES 
Friday, October 13th, 2023, at 8:00 AM 

Room JSH 112 
 
Members Present: Kevin Sorenson, Andrew Fabian, Jonathon Reynoso, and Kerry Copeland.   
 
Members Absent: Steve Schumacher, Kerrie Keese, Garrett Griffit, Scott Stanford, Joe Sanchez, 
Andy Harms, Nate Whisnant, Mike Moffitt, Ronley Guth, Don Waters, Brian Herberg, Brian Herbert, 
Jeff Hay, Jeff Harbaugh, Dan Morton, Kevin Hoffman, Hector Martinez, Chuck Boyer, Aric Savage, 
and Jim Waters.  
 
Clark College: Theo Koupelis, Tiffany Saari, Dannie Nordsiden, Mike Godson, Hernan Garzon, and 
Elizabeth Flores.  
 
 
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 
The minutes from the previous meeting could not be approved since the quorum was not met.  
 
NEXT MEETING DATE 
The committee will meet on Tuesday, February 13th, 2024, at 8:00 AM at the Regional Office.  
 
COLLEGE UPDATES 
Hernon explained the outreach and recruitment process, which includes screening and job shadowing. 
 
Dannie and Mike shared the first and second-year cohort and their internships with local dealerships.  
 
DEPARTMENT UPDATES 
Dannie reported that there are currently 13 students in the first-year cohort and 12 in the second-
year cohort of the T-TEN program. 

Dannie mentioned potential retention issues, such as housing and food, and assured the students 
that he would inform them about the college's student resources. 

Jonathon discussed retention issues they have seen from students in their dealerships due to pay 
wages.  

Dannie discussed setting up a transparent path for students and local dealerships so they can view 
the progression to present retention at the dealerships.  

 



DEALER EMPLOYEE NEEDS 
The survey for the dealer is available. Advisory committee members can contact Dannie Nordsiden 
to access the survey. 
 
RECRUITING UPDATES 
Hernon displayed the upcoming student outreach and engagement events.  

ASE EDUCATION FOUNDATION 

Dannie shared that the TTEN program at Clark College has been recertified. A mid-cycle review is 
scheduled for 2023-2024, and industry members who wish to participate can contact the faculty 
leads for more information. The specific dates and deadlines for the review will be discussed at the 
winter meeting. 

 
Prepared by Elizabeth Flores 

 

 


